LIBRARY BOARD MEETING MINUTES – January 19, 2016
Present:  Connie Kudlack, Scott Kunkler,  Linda Styer,  Paul Kelly, Janet Acker,   Sharon Costello,  Dale Dorner,  JR Delia,  John Gordon,  Mary Carney,  Director- Kim Graff

Excused:  Deb Kropp

Absent:   

John moved to approve November minutes. Dale seconded.  Minutes were approved.

Treasurer's Report
Scott made a motion to accept financial report including the detail of the checks written for the month. Dale seconded. Motion carried.

Building Committee
Will schedule a meeting.
Fund raising Committee
Valentine's fundraiser is being planned with a raffle.

Bake-off tentatively being planned for March.

May 8 discussed Mother's Day Tea.

Memorial Day party at Carey Center date not settled.  Carey Center is booked much of May.  Carey Center will donate $500 liquor.

Labor Day lawn party could have it at Carey Center or Palmer House.

January 30 Huyck preserve has winter festival and library has a table there.

Rensselaerville Ramble rail run being planned for June 18 to benefit Huyck preserve and library. 

Development Committee + Finance Committee
Discussed procedure for accepting endowment gifts and what account to put them in. 

Decided we will only accept unrestricted endowment gifts.

Discussed having a minimum of $100 gift for endowment gifts.

Discussed developing a letter of understanding for endowment gifts.

Scott made a motion to open up an endowment fund with Vanguard and deposit $3,000 from the library money market savings account into it plus the $100 endowment donation recently received from a patron.   The endowment fund will be invested in a mutual fund that most closely aligns with our current investment plan. Currently that means a mutual fund with a 60% stocks/ 40% bond ratio. This endowment fund will not have any donor restrictions on spending.  Janet seconded.  The motion passed.

Director's Report
A person to clean the building has been hired at $14/hr for 2 hours/wk.

New library logo is nearing completion.

New library credit card system is nearing completion.

John moved to have an electrician come in and fix the lights by the circulation desk and assess and possibly fix electrical issues in the basement.  Scott seconded.  Motion passed. 

April is poetry month and poetry group is working on something.

Reptile program was very successful.

Coloring book activity has been very popular.

Requested $500 grant from Bank of Greene County for outdoor seating and $800 from Stewart's for youth services.

Circulation for December was up.

Janet made a motion to accept the director's report.  JR seconded.   Report was accepted.

New Business
Decided to move the library board meeting to the 3rd Tuesday of the month starting in March.

Scott made a motion to accept the job opening announcements for Youth Services Coordinator and Library Page.  Connie seconded.  Motion passed.  
· Greenville Central School District budget request resolutions were reviewed.

MOTION- Scott moved that we accept the resolution to allow the library to override the tax levy limit as written in the resolution, direct the Secretary to sign the resolution, and have it submitted with the accompanying letter to GCS; John seconded; All in favor; 0 opposed; 0 abstained.

MOTION- Scott moved that we accept the resolution to authorize GCSD to levy taxes on behalf of the library as written in the resolution, direct the Secretary to sign the resolution, and have it submitted with the accompanying letter to GCS; John seconded; All in favor; 0 opposed; 0 abstained.

Connie made a motion to adjourn. John seconded.  Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 9:34 pm.
Next Board Meeting will be Wednesday February 17 at 7pm.  Beginning in March, the board meeting will be held on the third Tuesday of the month.
